The College of New Jersey

Graduate Program Council

Minutes:  March 21, 2007

Present:  Debbie Compte, Jean Graham, Susan Hydro, Brenda Leake, Claire Lindberg, Atsuko Seto, Nicole Thurston

Minutes of last meeting:  Minutes from March 7 were not available and will be reviewed at the next meeting.

Dean’s Report: New complaint procedures that were approved by GPC were reviewed by the Deans’ Council. Dean Albertine suggested that it would be helpful to insert the url of the webpage that has the college procedure for graduate students at the top of the document-http://www.tcnj.edu/~recreg/policies/complaint.html. She also stated that not providing the complainant and the person whom against the complaint is made  an opportunity to see or address each other in the hearing might be considered a violation of due process. The council suggested that since Dean Taras is charged with reviewing all complaint procedures for the campus, GPC may want to send the document as is instead of revising it at this time.

Report of Assistant Dean for Graduate Studies:  S. Hydro presented statistics on the number of applications submitted for the various programs to date.   She also reported that there is a graduate open house tonight for students interested in the nursing graduate programs.

New Business:  Alan Amtzis from the School of Education presented two course syllabi for the committee to review.  These two courses are proposed to be part of an alternate route teacher training program offered by our affiliate, RTC, and Liberty Science Center.

The two courses are: EDPD530 Instr. Method & Clin. Pract I & II and EDPD532 Instr. Method & Clin. Pract. III.

The two courses were reviewed & discussed.  Concerns and questions about the two courses included:

1. The course descriptions should place the course within the context of the alternate route education requirement.

2. The word “program” in the course description for EDPD 530 should be changed to “course.”

3. Each assignment should be described in detail. A grading rubric for at least one assignment should be included.

4. There should be an explanation of how the assignments relate to the course objectives.

5. The assignments should reflect a 6 credit graduate course.

6. Each assignment should be accompanied by a rationale.

7. The amount of clinical required for EDPD530 should be explained in relation to the state requirements/guidelines for alternate route education. 

8. The grading scale for final grades should be numerical.

It was noted by Leake that all courses sent to GPC should be held to the same standards for content and format.

Lindberg brought up that we have not yet seen the entire curriculum for this program, nor has the program been presented to us for approval.  A discussion took place regarding whether to wait to make recommendations on these courses until we have reviewed the proposed program, versus sending feedback now.  It was decided to request review of the entire program curriculum, but in the meantime, send feedback so faculty could continue to work on the courses.

The role of GPC in the TCNJ governance process was discussed.  It was pointed out that the document entitled Process for Approval of graduate Courses and Programs which was approved by the Office of Academic Affairs in January 2007, states that GPC “reviews and approves” programs presented to them and sends those approvals to Steering.

Rao agreed to write a letter to Dean Behre regarding the proposed program and courses.

Old Business:  GPC recommendations for Graduate student Complaints/Appeals were reviewed.  The committee reviewed the draft document prepared by Rao.  The committee suggested that:

1. Step 3 (Appeal to the department complaint committee, if any) be removed in order to create consistency across schools.  

2. Step 2 (Discussion with the chairperson of the department) should read “discussion with the graduate coordinator and/or chairperson.”

Hydro reported that the information on the appeals process in the Graduate Bulletin and the TCNJ website are now consistent with each other.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Claire Lindberg

